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FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL

INFORMATION MEETING

CITY HALL COUNCIL CHAMBER

FEBRUARY 26, 2001

7:00 P.M.

Present:
Mayor Milo McBryde


Councilmembers Marshall Pitts, Jr. (At-Large); Anne D. Fogleman (At-Large); Bobby Hurst (At-Large); Betty Milligan (District 1); Mable C. Smith (District 2); Robert A. Massey, Jr. (District 3); Darrell J. Haire (District 4); Nat Robertson (District 5); Mark C. Kendrick (District 6); Donald G. Talbot (District 8); Rollin Shaw (District 9)

Absent:
Curtis Worthy (District 7) (excused)
Others Present:
Roger L. Stancil, City Manager

Faith Thompson, Assistant to the City Manager – 



Customer Focus

Robert C. Cogswell, Jr., City Attorney

Amanda Little, Assistant City Attorney

John B. (Ben) Brown, Jr., Chief Development Officer

Jimmy Teal, Chief Planning Officer

Frank Simpson, Inspections Director

Robert Barefoot, Chief Operating Officer – 

Engineering & Maintenance

Jerome Brown, Transit Director

Vera Bell, Chief Operating Officer - Solid Waste

Mike McNair, Community Development & Housing Manager
Victor Sharpe, Planning Services Manager

Jim Alexander, Assistant Inspections Director

Nicole Wright, Deputy City Clerk

Jason Brady, Public Information Officer

Members of the Press

INVOCATION - PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The invocation was offered by Councilmember Milligan, followed by Mayor McBryde leading in the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.

Mayor McBryde announced the Character Education Concept for February 2001 was Trustworthiness.

RECOGNITION

A Proclamation of Appreciation to commemorate the African Americans who have served our city as Town Commissioners, Aldermen, and Council Members was made by Mayor McBryde.

A video prepared by UNC-TV for "North Carolina Now" regarding the revitalization of Fayetteville was shown.

MOTION:
Councilmember Talbot moved to excuse Councilmember Worthy from the meeting.

SECOND: 
Councilmember Smith

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (Councilmember Worthy excused)
1.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION:
Councilmember Fogleman moved to approve the agenda.

SECOND: 
Councilmember Milligan

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (Councilmember Worthy excused)
2.
PUBLIC FORUM (1 HOUR)

At 7:26 p.m., Mayor McBryde announced the public forum had begun. 

The following people appeared at the public forum:

Mr. Hyman Fleishman, 101-103 Person Street, Fayetteville, NC, stated he represented over 95 percent of the people in that area who did not want the parking changed there.

Mrs. Keular Hodges, 1118 Sun Valley Drive, Fayetteville, NC, appeared to commend the City Council on the problems that were resolved in her neighborhood and to address additional concerns regarding the area.

Mr. Jose Cardona, Building 3214, Apt. 1, Tallywood Drive, Fayetteville, NC, expressed his concern regarding money being spent on an aquarium in Fayetteville. He stated that he felt the money should be spent toward the medical system and the care of the elderly.

Mr. Jesse Kirkland, 2200 Lake Avenue, Fayetteville, NC, commended the City Council for their support on various issues. 

Mr. Moses Best, 1824 Broadell Drive, Fayetteville, NC, stated that he and Fort Bragg were working together to help with the cleaning up of the old Buie Cemetery and that he was also working on cleaning up some of the undergrowth and rubbish in the Sun Valley Drive area.

There being no one else signed up to speak, the public forum closed at 7:48 p.m.

3.
CONSENT

MOTION:
Councilmember Talbot moved to approve the consent agenda.

SECOND: 
Councilmember Fogleman

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (Councilmember Worthy excused)
A.
Approve Municipal Agreement with N.C.DOT for the Mazarick Park Greenway.

copy of a resolution passed by the city council of the City of Fayetteville, north carolina. resolution no. r2001-010.

B.
Adopt ordinances amending Chapter 20, Motor Vehicles and Traffic, establishing two-hour parking for spaces in front of City Hall.

an ordinance amending chapter 20, motor vehicles and traffic, of the City of Fayetteville code of ordinances, traffic schedule number 13 – B – parking – two-hour zone. ordinance no. ns2001-002.

an ordinance amending chapter 20, motor vehicles and traffic, of the City of Fayetteville code of ordinances, traffic schedule number 13 – C – parking – one-half hour zone. ordinance no. ns2001-003.

an ordinance amending chapter 20, motor vehicles and traffic, of the City of Fayetteville code of ordinances, traffic schedule number 13 – B – parking – two-hour zone. ordinance no. ns2001-004.

C.
Adopt ordinance amending Chapter 20, Motor Vehicles and Traffic, adding stop intersections on private streets intersecting with public streets.

an ordinance amending chapter 20, motor vehicles and traffic, of the City of Fayetteville code of ordinances, traffic schedule number 6 – stop intersections. ordinance no. ns2001-005.

D.
Refer to Council Transportation Committee the request that Stamper Road be added to the sidewalk list.

4.
Report from River Development Committee:

A.
Update of Study  

Mr. Jimmy Teal, Chief Planning Officer, presented this item stating that the City Council at its October 23, 2000, meeting authorized the City Manager to negotiate and execute a contract with the firm of Hammer, Siler, George Associates to conduct the Riverfront Development Feasibility Study and shortly after that meeting a contract in the amount of $124,830.00 was executed. Mr. Teal also stated the reason this item was part of the agenda tonight was the Riverfront Development Committee felt this was a good time to update the Council on where the study stands at this point.

Mr. James Williams of HDR Engineering and Mr. Sal Souser of the Rose Group gave information to re-orient City Council and citizens to the project area. Mr. Williams and Mr. Souser also gave an overview of the goals and ideas that their companies see from the land use category. 

Mayor Pro Tem Pitts inquired as to how costly it would be to build the river bank up to prevent flooding. Mr. David Slater of Hammer, Siler, George Associates responded that this is a part of the analysis they are undertaking, but have not reached that point yet.

B.
Consideration of amending contract to include Economic Feasibility Study for local aquarium.

Mr. Jimmy Teal, Chief Planning Officer, presented this item stating his recommendation would be to include the Economic Feasibility Study for the local aquarium in Phase I.

MOTION:
Mayor Pro Tem Pitts moved to amend the contract to include Economic Feasibility Study for local aquarium.

SECOND: 
Councilmember Talbot

Councilmember Robertson inquired about identifying where the funds for this aquarium would come from before they proceeded with the project. Mr. Slater responded most organizations dealing with aquariums recommend that the demand site be dealt with first, then that could be used as a tool to sell and negotiate the financing that would be required. Mr. Slater added that some would not commit funding to a general idea because they would want more information.

Councilmember Robertson inquired as to an estimate of the cost of the aquarium. Mr. Don Freeman responded that the cost is generally between $300.00 and $400.00 per square foot.

Councilmember Massey expressed his concurrence with the idea that the City Council put their foot forward. Councilmember Robertson clarified that he was not against the project, he just wanted a little more information regarding revenue streams.

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (Councilmember Worthy excused)
5.
Report from Neighborhood Improvement Task Force
City Manager Roger Stancil presented this item. A presentation was made by Lynn Brown stating the purpose of implementing the Neighborhood Improvement Task Force. Mr. Brown added there were five recommendations that were made. Renee Burks, Recreation Superintendent, opened by stating the first recommendation was to encourage community-based groups to form partnerships for neighborhood improvement and to seek community monies. Victor Sharpe, Planning Services Manager, stated the second recommendation was to develop closer connection between the minimum housing ordinance and the mission of the Appearance Commission. Jim Alexander, Assistant Inspections Director, stated the third recommendation was to develop a proactive method of inspecting residential units. Amanda Little, Assistant City Attorney, stated the fourth recommendation was to find ways to expedite the removal of abandoned and inoperable vehicles from residential areas. Mike McNair, Community Development & Housing Manager, stated the fifth recommendation was to find ways to expedite removal of abandoned and dilapidated houses.

Councilmember Talbot inquired as to the number of rental units in this community, adding that privilege licenses in regards to the third recommendation may be a burden that the City may not want to get into. Jimmy Teal, Chief Planning Officer, responded approximately 17,000 just for the City.

A discussion was held regarding the updating and revisions of a pamphlet the City currently distributes and the addition of another pamphlet.

MOTION:
Councilmember Smith moved to send this item to the Policy Committee to make recommendations to the City Council.

SECOND: 
Councilmember Kendrick

Councilmember Kendrick inquired as to what constituted a derelict or junk vehicle. Amanda Little, Assistant City Attorney, responded there were several definitions under the City Code.

Councilmember Kendrick inquired as to the time frame for the removal of the vehicles. Ms. Little explained the process, giving the time frame for most cases.

Councilmember Kendrick inquired how many inspectors dealt specifically with the vehicles. Ms. Little responded four in the Housing Division of the Inspections Department.

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (Councilmember Worthy excused)
INFORMATION ITEMS:

1.
Information regarding Festival of Flight 2003.

2.
PWC - minutes of December 13, December 18, 2000, and January 24, 2001.

3.
PWC - minutes of Joint Meeting of PWC Commission and City Council held on December 18, 2000.

4.
FAEDC - minutes of January 16, 2001 and President's January Activities Report.

MOTION:
Councilmember Kendrick moved to adjourn.

SECOND: 
Councilmember Fogleman

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (Councilmember Worthy excused)

The meeting adjourned at 9:13 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

______________________________
______________________________

Nicole Wright
 


Milo McBryde

Deputy City Clerk



Mayor 

Copies of all approved resolutions and ordinances can be found in the City Clerk’s office.
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